
 

  

Perranporth Community Primary School   

 L.E.A.P  

   Learning – Engaging – Aspiring – Proud   

At Perranporth we’re always looking for opportunities for our LEAP learn-

ers and last Friday, the children in Reception and Year 5 had a wonder-

ful experience to help them with their topic Learning and Aspiring too. 

To support their learning on ‘space’, Dr Melissa Quinn (Robin’s mum), 

who previously worked at Spaceport Cornwall, came in to tell the chil-

dren all about the job that she now does which is all about trying to 

clean up space! She has the very important roles of making sure that 

satellites don’t collide and is also trying to clean up space debris. The 

children even learned about zombie satellites!  It was a very inspiring 

talk indeed and will really help our children with their learning. We’d like 

to share a huge thank you to Dr Quinn for giving up her time to share 

her amazing role with us. Thank you! 

LEAP - Be Proud Day! 
What makes you, you?  

We all have hobbies, talents, traditions, beliefs, cultures, heritage and knowledge that make us and 

our families special. We want to know about them! 

At Perranporth we are very proud of every member of our school community and the individuality 

they bring, but we are aware that the school day doesn't always allow for this to be celebrated as 

much as we’d like. To support our PSHE and LEAP learning on Friday, 31st January we want to spend 

a day exploring these special things with our ‘Be Proud Day’! 

Leading up to Be Proud Day, children will work with their friends and teach-

ers to think about what makes them special and proud. They will then be 

asked to record a short video explaining or showing this for their home 

learning task to be shared on their Class Dojo Portfolio. On Friday, 31st Jan-

uary the children can come to school in a way that celebrates what their 

proud of and they will have a chance to present their videos to their class-

mates.  

So what are we looking for? It could be anything from a hobby to a lan-

guage. It could be a belief that is special for you and your family. Or may-

be there’s a super skill that you have!  

This isn't just for children. Parents we want to hear from you too! Please feel 

to participate in your child's video or create your own! The aim is to create 

a celebration of our whole school community in an exciting, emphatic, 

respectful and inclusive way. We are all so proud to be members of our 

school community and cannot wait to celebrate what makes Perranporth 

such a special place!  

Here are a few ideas from our staff community: gardening, biking, cooking, baking, swimming, run-

ning, speaking French, creating art works, photography, stage productions, dance, having family 

members from a different country or culture, having been born or lived abroad, practising yoga, 

surfing and many more!  

Get your thinking caps on and be proud! 



News from The Lighthouse 

 

The Lighthouse Club has continued this week with even more children attending and en-

joying the fun! We would like to introduce you to Mrs Knights who, alongside Miss Williams 

and Mr Le Page is leading our wraparound care and creating lots of exciting plans and 

experiences for the children attending The Lighthouse. 

Unlike our other afterschool clubs, children can attend The Lighthouse on a ‘need basis’, 

they do not need to be signed up for a whole term. If you need a regular slot each week, 

or just a one off childcare cover afternoon, The Lighthouse can help! It’s flexible to what-

ever parents need. Just book your child’s place through the 

Arbor Parent Portal or contact the School Office for more in-

formation. 

 

Lighthouse sessions are available: 

Monday to Friday (Term time only) 

Session 1 — 15:15pm to 16:15pm — £4.00 

Session 2 — 16:15pm to 17:45pm — £6.00 

Full session — 15:15pm to 17:45pm — £10.00 

 

For those working parents who wish to make use of 

our Wraparound Care provision, you may be inter-

ested in the link below which gives details of the Tax

-Free Childcare costs available from the Government. https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare  

This scheme contributes 20% towards your childcare costs. 

If you intend to use this scheme, please do not make payment via ParentPay. Please send us your child's Voucher 

Code for our records and pay through your Childcare Account. 

            ‘The Lighthouse’  
 

The Big Garden Birdwatch 

 

Last week in assembly, Mr McGowan shared with children in KS2 all about the upcoming 

RSPB ‘Big Garden Birdwatch’. The Big Garden Birdwatch is the world’s largest garden wild-

life survey. Every year, hundreds of thousands of nature lovers like you can take part, help-

ing to build a picture of how garden birds are faring. The big weekend is coming up be-

tween  the 24th -26th January. If you and your family would like to get involved, please 

follow this link for more information: Big Garden Birdwatch | Register 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare
https://www.rspb.org.uk/whats-happening/big-garden-birdwatch/register


Nut Free School 

Please can we remind parents and families that we are a nut free school. Children 

who suffer from nut allergies can develop a severe, potentially life-threatening al-

lergic reaction. If someone has a nut allergy it is not just eating nuts that can cause 

a severe reaction, just being touched on the skin or smelling the breath of some-

one who has had nuts or a product containing nuts can be a trigger. So please can 

we politely ask that we have no nuts or nut products in the lunch boxes or brought 

into the school as treats. Thank you for your support. 



                                                                  Term Dates & Calendar 2025/26 

 

Below you will see the term dates for 2025-2026. You will see that TPAT is using a different pattern of dates next 

year which creates a two week break over the October half term. This has been achieved by returning to school 

in September two days early and adding an additional day to the end of the summer term. We are also using 

two training days (which teachers will work as 'twilight' training). Overall, the number of days the school is open 

to children has not changed. We feel this pattern has a number of advantages for children and families: 

 

1. The Autumn Term felt very long this year. We found children were tired and flagging for the final week before 

half term and noticed that across our Trust, pupil absence increased. We think it will be helpful therefore to 

lengthen the holiday in this term, ensuring children get a good opportunity to recuperate midway through. 

 

2. We know that families are increasingly asking us for term time holidays. In line with Department for Education 

guidance, we cannot authorise absence for term time holidays. We have noticed how expensive holidays are 

during school term times, and how much cheaper they are in other weeks. We also know that some parents find 

it difficult to take time off during school holiday periods. We hope that the additional week in the October half 

term will help families have a chance to take a more affordable holiday, and reduce the time children miss from 

school. 

 

By having all our TPAT schools using the same term dates, we hope this will help families who have children in 

both our primary and secondary schools. This pattern of term dates has been used really successfully by a num-

ber of primary and secondary schools in Cornwall and we hope it will bring similar benefits to our pupils and fam-

ilies. We will review this at the end of the Autumn Term in 2025 before deciding on our dates for the following 

year.  

 




